

August 5, 2024

Governor Gavin Newsom 1021 O Street, Suite 9000 Sacramento, CA 95814

Director Tony Tavares California Department of Transportation 1120 N Street Sacramento, CA 95814

**RE: Executive Order N-1-24** 

Dear Governor Newsom and Director Tavares,

As the Los Angeles City Councilwoman for the 11th Council District in the City of Los Angeles, I am writing concerning the Governor's Executive Order directing State agencies and Departments to address encampments on State property. In furtherance of this directive, I look forward to your prompt collaboration and assistance in providing resources to resolve encampments on State property located in my Council district, which pose a substantial risk to public health, safety, and welfare:

- Pacific Coast Highway, between Coastline Drive to Porto Marina Way;
- Pacific Coast Highway, northbound from Coastline Drive;
- and along I-405 sound walls and off ramps between La Cienega Boulevard and Howard Hughes Parkway; and
- Lincoln Boulevard under the Culver Bridge, which requires State assistance in securing the area.

We look forward to working together to coordinate such operations and ensure State efforts provide sustainable resolution to these areas of dire need.

Please reach out to Juan Fregoso, my District Director, if any additional information is needed or opportunities for collaboration arise at: juan.fregoso@lacity.org.

With kind regards,

**TRACI PARK** 

Councilmember, 11th District City of Los Angeles

Vair Park